Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 2nd February 2023 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 178            
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), S Langcake, C Grace, B Cooper-Holmes, J Mattinson & L Briggs. 
Also Present: Cllr J Perry & E Clark (clerk).                                    

1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Trafford & Cllr Armstrong. 
  2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 1st of December 2022 
3) Public Participation – no comments or representations made from members of the public.
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests – there were no declaration of interests.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.  
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a) An email from Ann Reay, the Bassenthwaite Poppy Appeal Area Organiser, thanked the parish council for their kind donation to the British Legion appeal.

b) The Bassenthwaite heritage finger post sign and collar has now been cast, painted and put up.

c) Cumberland Council will contribute £90k to support the cost of parish elections in 2023.  Based on their calculations on average parish councils holding elections can expect about 50% contribution to their costs.    
        8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
             The following payments were considered & approved for payment; 
(a) D L Electrical Services - testing of tree lights
                           £  30.00

(b) P Sibson – Removal of Conifer trees



 £540.00

(c) A donation towards the parishes Christmas tree was not approved. 

             The following receipts received were noted;

(a) Skipton Building Society – Interest
             £  63.87

(b)  Donation to the Parish Council

£100.00 – to be utilised at a later date     

       9)  Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st January 2023 is £15843.16 on all three PC accounts. The bank reconciliation as at the 31st of January was considered and accepted.
     10)  Parish Councillor Vacancy – it was noted that following the resignation of Norman Harrop, there was now one parish councillor vacancy.  
       11)  Planning               
    a)  Ref No:  7/2022/2245 – Land adjacent to the old smithy, Bassenthwaite – proposed detached dwelling – no objection from the parish council providing the proposed house has a local occupancy clause.

         b)  Ref No:  7/2023/2003 - amendments to the approved scheme (ref. 7/2020/2290) to allow improved accessible visitor accommodation including roof mounted solar panels and the retention of no 2 accessible camping pods – Kiln Barn Campsite, Bassenthwaite – no objection.
         c)  Ref No:  7/2022/2314 & 7/2022/2315 – Removal of modern garage building, refurbishment, alteration and extension of non-listed dwelling-house, together with associated hard and soft landscaping proposals within proximity of grade II Listed Farm House – Random Stones – no objection.
  12)  Highways – it was advised that the jet patching carried out on the Scarness road again required repairing.  The Bassenthwaite sign at Kiln Hill requires removing as it is damaged.  Price to be gained for the refurbishment of the cast iron fingerpost at the North Row junction.  Allerdale Borough Council confirmed that the light at Cooper Dub was to remain as is on the pole.  
  13)  Committee Reports – the following reports were received;
           a)  Village Green Committee – nothing to report.
          b)  Parish Owned Land Committee – the Lake District National Park warden advised of a dangerous tree on parish land at Scarness that needed dealt with.  The council agreed that P Sibson remove the tree at a cost of £150.00 plus vat.  Sam Pagett from Arborscape looked at the Pinfold trees and highlighted issues with a couple of the trees and advised that a full survey and report would cost £250.00 plus vat – authorised by the council.                
         c)  Play Areas Committee – nothing to report but it was agreed that three spare swing seats be offered for sale on the internet.

          Cllr Perry advised that the budget consultation had closed on the 31st of January and the constitution for the new council had been agreed.  The new council is looking into setting up community panels which will each have a community plan.  Panel meetings will be advertised and open to members of the public.    
  14)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 22nd of February 2023.
     15)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 2nd of March 2023.  
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 20.20pm. 
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